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August 16, 2021

Police Chiefs and Sheriffs of the State of Texas

Re: Administrative License Revocation (ALR) Program; Statutory Warning, DIC-24 Form Revision

Greetings:

During the latest Legislative Session, the passage of Senate Bill 355 expanded the number of warnings the officer must deliver in writing and orally to DWI subjects before requesting the subject provide a specimen. Additionally, the Legislature made it mandatory that a peace officer attempt to obtain the subject’s signature if the subject consents to provide a specimen. This means officers will now attempt to obtain the signature of a subject if they consent to a specimen and if they refuse to provide a specimen. 

The DIC-24 and DIC-24S (English and Spanish Statutory Warning) have been revised to reflect the statutory changes made to Transportation Code §724.015 that take effect on September 1, 2021. All peace officers should use the revised DIC-24 and DIC-24S forms with the revision date of 9/21 beginning at 12:00 AM on September 1, 2021. Please do not use the new DIC-24 and DIC-24S forms until the effective date of September 1, 2021.

The ALR Program did not request these revisions and they likely will have little effect on the ALR hearings. Therefore, we suggest you contact your local county and/or district attorney’s office for how these changes might affect the DWI criminal prosecution. 

Please note that the forms will be posted online at www.dps.texas.gov/internetforms/ where they can be downloaded or printed. Additionally, the enclosed forms may be copied and distributed for use. Your agency also has the option to reproduce these forms; however, all reproductions must meet Department and statutory specifications and any changes to the content of the forms require Department approval. 

Thank you for your continued support of the ALR program. Do not hesitate to contact me at (512) 424-5235 if you have any questions regarding this correspondence or any other ALR matter.

Sincerely,

Lanette Rusmisel

ALR Director of Hearings
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